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    Minutes
Meeting #6
November 17, 2009
Meeting was called to order with the following members present: Douglas Harris, Ted Kadowaki, Marianne Hata, Rosario Yeung-Lindquist, Ali Chu, Douglas Butler, Craig Fleming, Robert Chi, Paul Ratanasiripong, Jalal Torabzadeh, Ray Wang, Margaret Costa, Bill Moore, Tim Caron, Patricia Kearney, William Kelemen, Paul Buonora, Carol Perruso, Mary Anwar, and Christopher Chavez, James Ahumada. Excused: Laura Henriques, Lou Caron, Sophie Lee, and Bill Moore.
1. The agenda was approved. 
2. Minutes of Meeting #5, November 3, 2009 were approved.
3. Announcements

· The lottery committee will meet immediately after the URC meeting to discuss a request from the College of Education for an internal lottery allocation adjustment.
· Chair of URC, Pat Kearney, along with the Chair of the Academic Senate, Praveen Soni, Chair Luis Arroyo, and Vice Provost David Dowell recently visited CSU Humbolt to assist with faculty shared governance. Representatives from CSU Long Beach were selected because our campus is considered outstanding in the area of shared governance. 
· Information from the Academic Senate retreat will be available on the AS website.
· A report of CSU-wide reductions in headcount and FTES is now available from CFA. Long Beach is not the worst campus, however we have experienced an 11% decrease in overall headcount and a 19% decrease in lecturer headcount. 
4.   2008-09 Annual Management & Foundation Reports 
Associate Vice President of Financial Management Sharon Taylor presented the 2008-09 Annual Management report, which provides a comprehensive look at the University with a focus on its finances for the year. As of June 30, 2009, the University reported a total adjusted General Fund budget of $355,057,606 representing an increase of $17,901,869 from the Initial Base Budget Allocation of $337,155,737. This increase consists of increased revenues and adjustments of $2,716,370, budget adjustments from the System Office of $722,013, and prior year reserves of $14,463,486.
University Foundation CFO Allen Ray, Associate Executive Director Brian Nowlin, and Senior Director  Sandra Shereman presented the Foundation's Annual Report. Last fiscal year, the Foundation received 187 grant awards worth $26.7M.  Total grant expenditures exceeded $29.0M.  Foundation Programs revenue remained constant at $17.8M.  Last year, the programs administered by the Foundation provided over $58 million in economic enrichment to CSULB. This figure represents money from grants and donations used for specific projects, not money added to the general fund. 

Discussion followed.

The representatives reported that the records from the Foundation Board meetings will now be made available in the archives, as requested by the URC taskforce on Foundation from last year. 
One area of concern is the low occupancy at the Residential Learning College. The money borrowed to purchase and renovate the facility was to be paid from student rent, but due to reductions in enrollment, the facilities are at 25%. This results in a $2.5 million deficit, which the Foundation is covering. While some cost savings measures have been implemented, the Foundation believes this problem will be short term. Craig Fleming suggested that the Foundation aggressively pursue opportunities to rent the facilities to various groups throughout the summer. 

The Foundation is on-track this year to meet or exceed past revenue from grants. 

Efforts are underway to re-assess the fees charged for services by the Foundation. This requires a careful assessment of the different divisions of the Foundation and should be completed by the end of the academic year. 
We discussed faculty representation on the Foundation Board of Trustees. The board includes a PI which is a faculty member and a representative recommended by the Academic Senate Executive Committee. It was unclear if the AS representative had to be a faculty member or not. Any change to the board would go through the President.  

5.  Discussion
The council discussed possible recommendations regarding faculty representation on the Foundation Board of Trustees. The council was unclear about the current rules for how the PI and AS representative are selected. We discussed several options and Pat Kearney volunteered to draft some recommendations for the Council’s consideration.  
6.  The meeting was adjourned at 2:35.
7. The lottery committee met briefly and approved the College of Education request to reallocate internally their lottery money. 
